
From: Delcore, Lee R - DNR 
Sent: Monday, December 2, 2019 2:10 PM 
To: 'rona@metcohq.com'; 'Jason Powell' 
Subject: Waubeka Mill Closure Review - 03-46-183691 
 
Ron and Jason, 
 
On November 26, 2019, the Waubeka Mill Closure Request was reviewed.   The review comments are as 
follows: 
 

1. Remove the delineation of contamination at G-3, as lead is below the Background Threshold 
Value.  Revise the cross-section and soil figure to reflect the revision. 

2. Add the Background Threshold Value for lead as a reference to the soil data table. 
3. The groundwater monitoring well can be properly abandoned and the abandonment form 

submitted. 
 
The closure review will be paused until the above is completed. 
 
Lee 
 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Lee Delcore 

Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1155 Pilgrim Road, Plymouth, WI  53073 
Phone: (920) 893-8524 
Lee.Delcore@wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 
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